
VILLAGE NEWS 

Welcome to our Winter 2011 issue of Village News 
and we would like to extend a warm welcome to all 
those new residents who have moved into the village 
over the past few months.  Please remember that all 
residents of Lower Kingswood are members of the 
Residents’ Association, if you have any concerns 
about the Village, the Residents’ Association 
Committee is here to try and help you and represent 
your interests. 

Unlike most other local Residents’ Associations there 
is no annual subscription payable – our running costs 
are met from the revenue of advertisements in our 
newsletter.  So please help support our local 
businesses and advertisers.   

YOUR RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION NEEDS 
YOU 

If YOU feel that you have something to offer the 
local community, why not contact our Chairman and 
offer to stand as a member of YOUR Residents’ 
Association Committee?  

COUNCILLORS’ & POLICE SURGERY 

Our first such Surgery was held in January 2005 and 
this gave residents the opportunity to have “face to 
face” discussions with their local Councillors and 
Police representatives.  Although initially held 
quarterly, after a couple of years the frequency was 
reduced to 6 monthly, since the number of residents 
attending had declined.   

Since then, the number of attendees has continued 
this downwards trend.  In an effort to try and 
encourage more residents to attend, we changed the 
date/time of the last Surgery from the usual Saturday 
morning to a weekday evening (i.e. 8th November).  
Regrettably only a handful of residents attended and 
we have reluctantly agreed, in conjunction with our 
local Councillors and Police representatives (who all 
freely give up their time to attend), that we will 
conduct a review to see if there is still a demand for 
such the continuance of such Surgeries. 

We have included an appropriate ’tear-off’ slip at the 
end of this newsletter; can you please complete and 
return this to our Chairman in Kingswood News.    

VILLAGE JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS 

As you are aware there was no Village Fête held in 
2011 since the organising Committee felt that, having 
consulted potential exhibiting organisations, the 
suggested dates would clash with other events taking 
place around the same time - most notably the Royal 
Wedding! 
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However, you will have read in the last issue of 
Village News that a Committee has been formed to 
oversee the organisation of the Village Celebrations 
of Queen Elizabeth II’s Diamond Jubilee in 2012.   

A full report appears on page 14 which contains 
contact details if you are able to assist in the 
organisation of this event.  More importantly ALL 
residents are invited to attend on Bank Holiday 
Monday 4th June 2012 - don’t forget to make a 
note in your diary.  All we now need is a guarantee 
of fine weather!  

YOUR LOCAL BUSINESSES NEED YOU 

Given the parlous state of the nation’s finances 
inherited from the previous administration, the 
coalition Government have announced, in their 
’Comprehensive Spending Review’,  cuts in public 
expenditure and increases in taxation.  Although the 
economy now shows some signs of recovery, 
subsequent increases in taxation may well have a 
knock-on effect on spending - particularly in the 
retail sector.  It is very important that Lower 
Kingswood residents continue to support OUR 
local businesses and services (both established and 
new ventures) otherwise we could find that the 
remaining ones will struggle to survive.   

VILLAGE NEWS  

Once again thank you to all who have contributed 
articles and helped with both the production and 
distribution of this newsletter.  Village News is 
distributed free to all households in (and around) 
Lower Kingswood, and this is only possible because 
of the assistance given by volunteers in its 
production and distribution.  If you can help with 
distribution please contact our Chairman. 

Don’t forget - if you use the services of one of 
our advertisers, please mention that you saw 
their advertisement in Village News. 

We would also like to acknowledge the continuing 
support of Fidelity International. 

AND FINALLY…. 

Whatever our beliefs, Christmas gives us all an 
opportunity to reflect on its true meaning and also 
to take the time to think of family & friends as well 
as those less fortunate than ourselves.  On behalf of 
the Committee of the Residents’ Association, we 
should like to take the opportunity of wishing all 
residents of Lower Kingswood a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year.  

 

We very much appreci-
ate the support of our 

advertisers but their ap-
pearance in our newslet-
ter and/or our website 
does not constitute a 

recommendation. 
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Dear Residents, 

I am frequently asked, “What does the 
Council do”, so I thought that in this 
newsletter I would tell you about some of 
our services and the scale of them. 

Finance 

We collect £49.5m in business rates from 
3,450 commercial organisations - all of this 
goes to central Government and they give 

us in grant £4.5m. 

We collect £84m in council tax from 57,500 households - we 
keep 13p in the £ (some £11m) the rest goes to Surrey County 
Council and Surrey Police. 

What do we do with the money? 

We run services across 27 areas of business to a population of 
136,000.  We are here to help the residents and businesses of 
Reigate & Banstead to lead their lives and prosper. 

Last year we received over 230,000 enquires (more than 4,500) 
per week: 

150,000 telephone calls 

11,000 e-mails 

44,000 face-to-face enquiries  

31,000 on-line transactions 

Service facts 

127,000 bins emptied each week 

Operate 44 recycling ‘bring’ sites 

Maintain 55 parks and open spaces 

Cut 850,000 metres of grass verges  (Editor’s note: 930,000 yards in 
“real money”) 

Provide 64 playgrounds and sports pitches 

Own three Leisure Centres 

Consider 1,600 planning applications  (6 new applications every 
day) 

We have saved £8.9m over the last 5 years alone from a net 
budget of £18m. 

We reduced our senior management team from 15 officers to 8 
this year, and we are taking further action to reduce staff costs. 

We face a 25% reduction in government grant over the next 2 
years, and further reductions are expected.  As a result we need 
to make savings of £4.1m over the next 4 years just to stand still. 

We have replaced the old Leisure centre in Horley, refurbished 
the Doynings centre in Redhill, and have started the design work 
for the Banstead Pool. 

Our investment in Priory Park has received national awards, and 
receives 2 million visitors per year. 

A major project in the coming year will be improvements’ to our 
refuse and recycling services.  We will be investing in new vehi-

cles and containers so that we can collect and recycle more mate-
rials from 57,000 doorsteps.  This will reduce waste sent to land-
fill and provide additional revenue to support council services. 

I could go on, but I think that the only other thing that you will 
want to know is “How much more Council Tax?” 

NO (BOROUGH COUNCIL) TAX INCREASE AGAIN 
THIS YEAR FOR THE THIRD YEAR RUNNING. 

Please feel free to call us - we work for you. 

Finally we should like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 

Councillor Joan Spiers 

Leader of the Council 

Email:  Cllr.Spiers@reigate-banstead.gov.uk 

Telephone: 01737-833137 (please note revised number - week-
days only please) 

Councillor Rosalind Mill 

Executive Member for Strong Communi-
ties        

Email:  Cllr.Mill@reigate-
banstead.gov.uk    

Telephone: 01737-833705 

 

 

Dear Residents 

Here we are with another year gone and lots that has been going 
on.  We are very pleased that the new pipeline has run smoother 
than first thought and with very little disruptions.  To top this 
there has been a large effort made by residents calling in report-
ing potholes which have been quickly dealt with. 

We are pleased that, following a recent court case, the Borough 
Council have been promised the £15.5 million deposited with 
Icelandic banks bank – albeit over a period of time; we did think 
that we would never see it again - so good news there. 

I know that all of you are working hard towards the Dia-
mond Jubilee and hope that we are lucky enough with 
the weather for such an important event. 

I would also like to thank all of you that have been 
very supportive towards helping me get across the importance of 
keeping a safe neighbourhood and to continue the good work 
that you do by making sure that the less fortunate and elderly are 
looked after - a little help goes a long way.  Even with the mild 
winter it still gets cold at night and the elderly suffer the most so 
be a good friend and neighbour and ask if they need your help. 

I am being kept in the loop by our PCSO of any concerns in the 
area and hope that we have a safe and settled festive Christmas 
and New Year with a hope of no crime, so the motto is don't 
leave anything to chance, keep yourself and your belongings safe 
and don't forget to lock up when you go out. 

[continued on page 3] 

Reigate & Banstead Borough Council reports 

mailto:Cllr.Spiers@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.Mill@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.Mill@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
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[continued from page 2] 

Please remember that we all like where we live so keeping our 
grass verges free of being parked on is a must, as it does leave 
indented tyre marks which are very difficult to then get back 
to their formal tidiness.  Keeping trees and hedges tidy so as not 
to have hanging branches over pedestrian pathways, which could 
cause inconvenience and possibly injuries to yourself and others. 

If you have anything you wish to talk to me about or any con-
cerns please do not hesitate to call me please leave a message and 
l will get back to you. 

I know that Cllr. Spiers, Cllr. Mill and Cllr. Gosling will bring 
you up to date with any further updates so it just remains for me 
to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Best Wishes. 

Councillor Julie Tomlinson 

Ward Councillor for Kingswood, 
Lower Kingswood & Burgh Heath 

Email: Cllr.Tomlinson@reigate-
banstead.gov.uk 

Telephone: 01737-831471 

Mobile: 07864-981999 

If you’re wondering what to get for someone who has every-
thing, why not buy a compost bin to place under the Christmas 
tree? 

Christmas is always a busy time of year with lots going on, and 
plenty of food and presents.  It is estimated that over Christmas 
as much as 83 square km of wrapping paper will end up in UK 
rubbish bins, enough to almost cover the whole of the Borough 
of Elmbridge. 

Whether you’re a keen gardener or just want to choose the 
greenest, most natural way to deal with your food and garden 
waste, composting is the perfect solution.  

You can compost all the raw fruit and vegetable peelings from 
your Christmas dinner and all non-foil wrapping paper, plus 
cardboard packaging from all your presents.  Plus grass cuttings, 
dried leaves and twigs are just some of the ingredients that can 
go into a compost bin or heap to make peat-free compost – ideal 
to use in potting or planting in your garden or allotment. 

Getting started is easy.  All you need is a compost bin or a small 
space in the garden to create a heap.  Then just follow our easy 
guide to creating your own supply of natural food for your gar-
den at: www.surreywastepartnership.org.uk or email: felici-
ty.stanbridge@surreycc.gov.uk for a free guide to compost-
ing.  The cold weather doesn’t stop you from composting – 
check out our tops tips for composting this winter. 

Top tips for better composting in winter 

1. Site your compost bin where it will catch any winter sun.  

2. Get a bigger kitchen caddy.  Fewer trips through the snow will 

help you stay motivated to feed the outdoor bin all winter long. 

3. Store food scraps.  Put your scraps in a covered bucket or 
container that you store outside.  The cold temperatures slow 
the decaying process for the organic material.  You can add it to 
the compost bin whenever you have a chance.  

4. Bigger is better.  The more you put into your compost bin, the 
better your compost will be.  Autumn grass cuttings and prun-
ings will give you lots of waste and lots of nutritious compost in 
spring. 

HOW DO I BUY A BIN?  

Visit www.surreywastepartnership.org.uk or call 0844-571-
4444 to buy a bargain bin starting from £14 (RRP £39), and by 
next Christmas, you'll have free, nutritious compost to help 
make your garden bloom. 

Hurry, to get it delivered before Christmas! 

Get composting today – for a greener tomorrow. 

WHY COMPOST? 

Compost is a natural, nutrient-rich food product for your gar-
den.  It will help improve soil structure, maintain moisture levels, 
and keep your soil's PH balance in check while helping to sup-
press plant disease. It will have everything your plants need in-
cluding nitrogen, phosphorus and potassium and will help buffer 
soils that are very acidic or alkaline.  Compost improves your 
soil's condition and your plants and flowers will love it! 

A STEP-BY-STEP GUIDE 

1.Find the right site.  Site your bin or heap on bare soil.  If 
space is limited, put your bin on concrete, tarmac or patio slabs, 
but make sure there’s a layer of soil or existing compost on the 
bottom so garden creatures can colonise.  

2. Add the right ingredients.  Fill your kitchen caddy with the 
right ingredients such as tea bags, taking care not to compost 
cooked food, meat or fish.  

3. Fill it up.  Empty your kitchen caddy and your garden waste 
into your bin or heap.  A 50/50 mix of greens and browns is the 
perfect recipe for good compost. 

4. After 9-12 months.  The ingredients you have put in your bin 
or heap should have turned into a dark brown, earthy smelling 
material at the bottom of the bin, which can be dug out, with the 
newer material being left. 

5. Ready!  Once your compost resembles thick, moist soil and 
smells very earthy, it’s ready to use. 

6. Collect the compost.  Lift the bin slightly or open the hatch 
at the bottom and scoop out the fresh compost with a garden 
fork or spade.  If you have built your own, simply rake out the 
ready compost. 

7. Use it.  And watch your garden bloom.  Compost can be used 
for all types of planting needs – vegetable plants for allotments; 
general potting (if mixed with something like ordinary soil); or 
flowerbeds and enriching new borders by mixing in existing soil. 

INVOLVE YOUR CHILDREN TOO 

Every school-aged child knows about reduce, reuse and recycle.  
Composting involves all these steps plus the benefit of having 
fun and watching your garden grow. 

Do you want to have a 

‘greener’ Christmas? 

http://www.surreywastepartnership.org.uk/
mailto:felicity.stanbridge@surreycc.gov.uk
mailto:felicity.stanbridge@surreycc.gov.uk
http://www.surreywastepartnership.org.uk/


Lower Kingswood Village News Page 4 Winter 2011 

Well another year nearly over 

Firstly please let me introduce myself, I am PC3027 Sue Roe and 
took over the area from PC3029 Ed Ferris at the end of July this 
year.  I have been employed by Surrey Police since 1996, firstly 
as a Control Room Operator before joining as a Police Officer 
in 2001, where I have covered a variety of roles before coming a 
Neighbourhood Officer five years ago covering Banstead Vil-
lage.  

I welcome the chance of covering Lower Kingswood and liaising 
with the local residents regarding any of their concerns or issues 
along with PCSO 13051 Mo Langley. 

CURRENT ISSUES 

We are experiencing an increase in theft from motor vehicles in 
the north of Reigate and Banstead, unfortunately some of the 
vehicles have been left insecure.  Please could we ask everyone 
to check that their vehicles are locked and that all personal items 
are removed? 

There has also been an increase in rural crimes in the area which 
has caused an upset to the local residents bearing in mind that 
70% of the area is rural this side of the M25.  Again please could 
all owners and residents ensure that all outbuildings etc. are 
locked?  Surrey Police are also promoting a ‘Country Watch’ 
scheme, which offers advice and up to date information on rural 
crimes. 

The Christmas season is upon us, the time of giving and receiv-
ing, please however make sure that you keep your presents out 
of display, or if under a tree please ensure that your curtains are 
drawn so that no one can look in to see what is under the 
tree.  Throughout the October to December period, Surrey Po-
lice are running an operation called ‘Candlelight’ to target burgla-
ries. 

Also note that Surrey Police have a new non-emergency number 
of 101, so please report any suspicious activity on this number, 
however in an emergency please use 999. 

PC 3027 Sue Roe 

Safer Neighbourhood Team Banstead 

Banstead Police Station 

Surrey Police 

Phone number 101 

www.surrey.police.uk 

Fax number 01483-634611 

I work a varied shift pattern an alternative contact address is: 
reigateandbanstead.snt@surrey.pnn.police.uk for non-
urgent notifications of a crime you can also use the online crime 
reporting facility available at: www.surrey.police.uk 

For local news, dates of local surgeries or your next Police-
Public panel meeting please visit: www.surrey.police.uk and go 
to 'My Neighbourhood'. 

LOWER KINGSWOOD'S ‘MEET THE BEAT’ 
Monday 23rd January 2012 
Monday 19th March 

Held inside the BP Petrol Station, Brighton 
Road, Lower Kingswood from 12:00 noon to 
12:30pm  

PCSO 13051 Mo Langley 

Editor’s Note 

There is a new mechanism for viewing crime statistics, 
which can be accessed from the national police website 
www.police.uk/crime and this shows that, for the month of October 2011, 
there were a total of 26 instances of crime & anti social behaviour in Lower 
Kingswood.  These were made up of burglary 6, anti social behaviour 14, 
vehicle crime 1, public disorder & weapons 1, other theft 1, drugs 1 and 
other crime 2.  This website also allows these instances to be viewed street by 
street!  However, comments from our local police officers have previously 
indicated that Lower Kingswood itself continues to have relatively low levels 
of reported crime.  Nevertheless you should notify Surrey Police 
immediately of any suspicious callers or people loitering in 
your area, any unfamiliar vehicles, or any suspicious activi-
ty at neighbouring properties. 

BREAKING NEWS (just received before going to press) 

 “Residents in Mint Lane were very shocked on the morn-
ing of 4th December when they woke up to what was clear-
ly targeted criminal damage made to their cars over night, 
between the hours of 5:00pm Saturday and 10:00am Sunday.  
Each of the six cars were kicked with muddy boots causing 
significant damage to body work.  The effected residents, 
the majority of whom have lived in this quiet lane for 
many years, have never experienced such mind-
less vandalism and would appreciate any relevant infor-
mation as to who may have committed this crime in order 
to assist the Police in their inquiries.” 

Surrey Police report 

http://www.surrey.police.uk/
mailto:reigateandbanstead.snt@surrey.pnn.police.uk
x-msg:/--40-www.surrey.police.uk
x-msg:/--40-www.surrey.police.uk
http://www.police.uk/crime
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The festive season is here again and all the children in the school 
are busy rehearsing for the end of term Christmas plays. For our 
new Reception children it will be their first school play and no 
doubt there will many excited children and parents!  

During this term the Year 5 and 6 children have been learning 
about life during World War 2.  We have been fortunate enough 
for some adults to come into school and share their wartime 
experiences with the children.  I sat in on one of these sessions 
and the children were fascinated about wartime life.  These chil-
dren also led an important Remembrance Assembly to the rest 

of the school. This topic has really filled 
the children with enthusiasm and they 
have been writing stories, reports and po-
etry all linked to the war. 

This term the school organised a maths 
investigation week.  This included an ex-
citing maths trail around the school which 
parents were able to come and help with. 

Other themed events this year will be 
linked to the 2012 Olympic and Paralym-
pic games.  One activity, which has already 
happened this term, was the designing of 
an Olympic Torch.  School council repre-
sentatives from the local schools met and 
decided on the winning design.  Later in 
the year a number of events will take place 
involving this torch, which is currently 

being made by The Beacon students. If there are any ideas from 
members of the local community regarding the Olympics or 
keen sports people who would like to help the children please 
contact the school!  

I hope everyone has a happy and peaceful 
Christmas. 

Duncan Steele  

Head teacher   

Kingswood Primary School 



Lower Kingswood Village News Page 6 Winter 2011 

Dear Friends, 

HEALING A SICK AND 
BROKEN SOCIETY 

The summer riots caused 
the Prime Minister, David 
Cameron, to describe our 
society as not only broken 
but sick.  

The question that raises is not only how did the riots happen but 
also, how can our society be healed from this sickness and made 
whole? 

I believe these riots have been the latest example of a common 
pattern of behaviour seen in the past few years that may expose 
the real cause of the ‘sickness’ that was described by the Prime 
Minister.  It seems that some bank bonuses, some MP’s false 
expense claims, people looting high street stores and corruption 
in sport are symptoms of a deep malaise.  People behaved like 
this,  “Because they thought they would get away with it.”  

The common denominator in all this I believe is a selfishness 
that refuses to acknowledge a responsibility to each other and an 
unwillingness to accept accountability for actions, a lack of per-
sonal moral code.   Thus the secular morality of the ‘selfish gene’ 
seems to be bearing its poisonous fruit with a vengeance. We 
have sown the wind and are reaping the whirlwind (Hosea 8:7).   

How can this sickness be healed?  I believe there is nothing sur-
prising in all this; the Bible teaches that humanity has a funda-
mental moral sickness, described by the ancient story of the Fall, 
from which only God can heal us.  At this Christmas time it is 
important to realise that the way back to healing begins with the 
Christmas message, which is more than just the birth of a baby.  
It is about God sending us his Son, ‘knowing we would bruise 
him and smite him from the Earth’.  For the baby in the manger 
grew up and gave his life in self sacrificial love so that ‘by his 
stripes we are healed’ (Isaiah 53:5) It is not a message of us lov-
ing God but one of God first loving us, and showing us that 
love in that first Christmas. 

I wish you a very 
Happy Christmas 
and you will be very 
welcome at any of 
our Christmas Ser-
vices, or indeed at 
any of our services 
at any time! 

I wish you every 
blessing, 

Garth Barber  

Vicar - St. Andrews 
with the Wisdom of  
God 

 

 

There is very little to report from the Hall.  

The Hall continues to be used for various classes, which helps 
with the revenue.  We are operating on quite a small profit, but 
wish to continue with current pricing as we feel the Hall is then 
available for all to use.  It is also a good venue for children’s 
parties.  

The Committee would like to thank all regular users, as they do 
take good care of the Hall.  The Committee members continue 
with their voluntary jobs for which I am most grateful.  

We wish all residents a happy Christmas and a Good New Year 
and hope you continue to support the Hall. 

For further information on booking the Hall please contact 
Marianne and Laurie Kaye on 01737- 832848.  

 

The Wisdom of God Church 

Church Hall 
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Strollers re-assembled in September for an exploration of Epsom 
Downs.  Despite being relatively close, this was only the second 
time that we have ventured onto the Downs.  Starting at the end of 
Old London Road we headed southwest through the middle of the 
racecourse.  The path is on a gentle slope, ideal for us.  After cross-
ing the southern stretch of the racecourse the path leads out over 
Walton Down, a clear route and lightly wooded.  At the Warren 
Recreation Ground we turned north to skirt along the edge of the 
village of Langley Vale and return to the northwest corner of the 
racecourse.  We followed the footpath as it crossed the course and 
headed directly for the grandstand before walking parallel to the 
course past the finishing line and back to base. 

October saw us return to Buckland for a somewhat different adven-
ture.  We started at Buckland Green and followed Plough Lane as 
far as a gate into the right hand field, where we followed the foot-
path across a freshly ploughed field.  At the end of the path a style 
(easily by-passed) led to a plank-bridge over a small stream and 
through a small copse to a small meadow before delivering us on to 
Lawrence Lane.  Thus far was familiar ground, but, turning north, 

we crossed the Dorking-Reigate railway before taking a footpath on 
the left which headed across a field to a pedestrian rail-crossing, 
where we were warned to keep a sharp lookout for trains – none in 
sight.  At this point a navigational error occurred.  We turned left 
alongside the railway instead of heading straight across the field.  As 
a result we found ourselves in a dead-end which gave us ample op-
portunity to study the local wildlife while our misleading leader got 
us back on track!  After crossing Rectory Lane, a maze of small 
tracks eventually brought us to a cul-de-sac appropriately called 
Tranquil Dale and the A25.  A left turn brought us shortly back to 
Buckland Green. 

Well, it had to happen eventually – the November excursion should 
be less hazardous!  We do not usually get lost, and intend to contin-
ue our ventures on the 4th Monday of each month.  If you would 
like to join us for one of our expeditions, you will be more than 
welcome, meeting at the Evangelical Church in Smithy Lane at 
2:00om.   

 

Lower Kingswood Strollers 

Meetings held in the Lower Kingswood 
Evangelical Church for CAMEO have been 
going well and the attendances have been 
good. 

Recently we have enjoyed many speakers.  
Christine Taylor came along on 10th October 
to tell us about her most interesting trip to 
La Finca Orphanage in Honduras.  She put 
on a slide display showing how the children 
are helped with schooling, learning to cook 
& sew and to care for themselves.  Chris-
tine’s husband Ray uses his time to teach the 
boys how to mend bicycles and repair other 
broken toys.  The CAMEO members were 
so impressed that they decided to have a 
collection to finance these trips.  Together 
with the gift from CAMEO, over £200 was 
raised, which was gratefully received. 

On 14th November Ian Cooper came along 
to give an interesting illustrated talk about 
his recent trip to Israel.  He told how recent 
excavations in various places had confirmed 
the bible stories.  Also at the November 
meeting our members came along with ‘Joy 
in a Box’ shoeboxes, which have been sent 
to the Romanian Aid Foundation – together 
with sacks of good quality clothing for the 
poor in the Dorohoi district.  Many families 
live in just one room where they sleep, cook 
and eat! 

The CAMEO programme for 2012 is almost 
complete.  On 13th February we have 
booked a speaker from ‘Wheels for the 
World’.  On 12th March we look forward to 
a return visit from the Kingswood Primary 
School choir coming along to sing to us.       

‘Come And Meet Each Other’ meetings are 
held in the Lower Kingswood Evangelical 
Church in Smithy Lane, on the second Mon-
day of each month at 2:00pm.  Our numbers 
are continually increasing; if you also would 
like to come along, please contact us for 
more information.  We welcome both men 
and women of all age groups to our informal 
meetings, which finish with a light tea fol-
lowed by a short epilogue.  If you are look-
ing to make new friends or renew old ac-
quaintances, do join with us, this is the meet-
ing for you.  

 

CAMEO Club - ‘Come And Meet Each Other’ 

An article in my weekend newspaper the other day promised to tell 
me about ‘30 Ways to Live Longer’.  Needless to say I was intrigued!  
The list included helpful tips such as ‘don’t stand downwind of an-
thrax’ (and there was me thinking that was a good idea) to ‘point 
your gun in a safe direction’ (no comment needed) and ‘stay in bed 
on Mondays during winter’ (considering I am writing this on a Mon-
day in winter, I am now worried).  There was nothing in the list, 
however, about taking the stress out of Christmas in order to pro-
long our life expectancy.  There is no doubt that for many of us 
Christmas is a stressful time.  There are presents to buy.  There are 
parties to plan.  There are family members to organise.  There is TV 
viewing to plan in advance.  There is food to cook.  The ‘to do’ list 
can seem incredibly long and unmanageable.   

Can I suggest that taking some time out from the busyness of 
Christmas to consider the deeper meaning and significance of this 
time of year might help?  The Bible reminds us that Christmas is not 
just about tinsel, turkey and trimmings!  In fact, the real meaning of 

Christmas is very different.  It is about 
a baby born 2,000 years ago who 
would be the Saviour of the world – 
we know him by the name of Jesus.  
Maybe getting this right would help us 
get everything else to do with Christ-
mas in proper perspective?   

This is what we try to help each other do as a church every Christ-
mas and you would be more than welcome to join us.  Do feel free 
to come along to one of our special Christmas services and think 
about these things.  We meet every Sunday at our church premises 
at 47 Smithy Lane at 10:30am and 6:30pm.   

You can also find us on the internet at: www.lkec.org.uk or you 
can e-mail me at: pastor@lkec.org.uk.   

We look forward to welcoming you! 

Jim Murkett 

Lower Kingswood Evangelical Church 

http://www.lkec.org.uk/
mailto:pastor@lkec.org.uk
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Plenty of activity within our Cub Pack... 

Things are looking up for our Cub Pack - we now have 2 new 
leaders.  Mark Cunnell has just been invested as an ACSL and 
also Amy Parfitt has gone into uniform as a young leader. 

This autumn we have completed our communicator badge, 
which was well received by the pack.  Also we came in 5th place 
in the Reigate District Push Carts competition and all who took 
part had great fun. 

The first weekend in November most of the Pack went away on 
our annual winter Pack Holiday at Walton Firs campsite, near 
Cobham.  On camp we completed our creative challenge, our 
artist badge and earned more nights-away points. 

We need your help... 

Last year we had considerable success at the 9th Reigate (Lower 
Kingswood) Scout Group.  The highlights of activities were 
Scoutabout and our family camp.  From the people point of 
view, we were able to increase the leadership of the Scout sec-
tion and there is further good news as we welcome Mark Cun-
nell who has joined as an Assistant Cub Scout Leader.  On the 
other hand, Charlotte Latter is leaving us for a while as she trav-
els the world but we wish her well in her adventures.  She was 
just starting to demonstrate her talents and value as an Assistant 
Scout Leader so she will be missed, but she wishes to remain in 
contact and plans to return to the group eventually. 

This year's summer family camp was both successful and enjoya-
ble for children and parents alike.  The Lower Kingswood Scout 
Group is growing and evolving as we press ahead with a variety 
of scouting activities during the coming term and year, but to 
maintain the momentum of enthusiasm, we would like to 
strengthen the adult support and leadership.  Already we have a 
staunch team of leaders, helpers and committee members but 
many hands make light work and being involved directly can 
return great satisfaction.  The scout movement is dedicated to 
encouraging our children enjoy developing their potential in 
many ways, and there is also scope for adults to join in the fun 
and develop their own skills. 

There are a number of areas that we wish to ask for your 
help … 

Our most urgent need is in the Beaver Scout section, which now 
has only one leader and one helper.  The current leader, Val 
Dunstan, (Chil), is retiring next year and It is vital that we find 
adults to replace her. 

A Beaver Scout Leader is required to implement an interesting, 
exciting, balanced programme of activities for Beavers (6 to 8 
years old) within the Lower Kingswood scout group.  The Scout 
Association provides a comprehensive support programme of 
ideas and resources and training as appropriate to individuals 
needs.  Other leaders within the Reigate District and the Lower 
Kingswood group are able to help and support, but we need 
someone to take charge of this, the youngest, section of the 
group. The job may be shared between adults.  There is flexible 
scope for imagination and flare.  No previous experience is re-
quired. This is an opportunity for any adult, male or female, who 

enjoys working with and inspiring young people.  It can be very 
rewarding and could be valuable experience for anyone aspiring 
to formal employment involving working with children. 

The executive committee would also like to introduce some new 
blood to stimulate ideas to help the group thrive.  This includes 
help with fund raising, village events and scout hut maintenance.  
In particular we will shortly require someone to handle the mon-
ey for the group as our treasurer is also due to retire next year. 

If you wish to find out more about how you could join in, there 
are a number of ways of doing this:  

Email or telephone me as below 

Ask any of the leaders 

Speak to either Bill Birch (our Group Chairman) or myself 
(Group Scout Leader) 

We are all volunteers but some are able to give more time than 
others and there is considerable scope to tailor particular tasks to 
individuals. Alternatively you may know of someone else who 
may be interested in stepping forward.  We would love to hear 
from you, 

To find out more about us check out our group website: 
www.9thReigate.co.uk  
or contact Geoff Dunstan our GSL on 0844-414-2215 or email: 
GSL@9thReigate.co.uk 

We in the LK Scout Group wish all newsletter 
readers a very Happy Christmas 

9
th

 Reigate Scout Group 
Lower Kingswood  

A Meeting of the Committee took place on Tuesday, 12th July 
2011.  In addition to Committee members, Councillor Joan 
Spiers was in attendance. 

In addition to formal matters: 

Councillor Spiers reported on:  

Several local Planning Applications. 

The Royal Horticultural Society’s introduction of their ‘Growing 
Communities’ scheme and indicated that further information 
was available via the RHS website. 

The Localism Bill - indicating that, whilst it would apply in the 
main to cities, any impact on the Borough would involve con-
sultation with relevant Residents’ Associations. 

The Banstead Leisure Centre redevelopment - stating that the 
swimming pool would be retained.  The redevelopment would 
involve the re-location of the Centre to a new site with the exist-
ing site being sold and developed for affordable housing. 

The ‘Fox on the Hill’ - indicating that it would remain a restau-
rant, but with more bar space and general refurbishment. 

Residents’ Association 

Committee report 

mailto:GSL@9thReigate.co.uk
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Now the evenings are drawing in we have enjoyed lots of sea-
soned activities; if you get a chance do look at our new poster in 
the Church Hall. 

Our Unit is now running at the maximum and we are now run-
ning a waiting list. 

The girls have had a jam packed term with visits from a teacher 
from Woodcote High School to do their artist badge, the scary 
Halloween leaders, the very patient and impressive Karen Cole-
man teamkaren@sky.com and Bodyshop at Home where the 
girls got to pamper their parents and use all the products. We 
visited Nower Wood and went on an adventure with our torches 
looking for bats, took part in our district swimming gala where I 
was bursting with pride at just how good they all were, we visit-
ed The Old Pheasantry for a camp fire and sing song and soup 
& hotdogs, which the girls loved and joined in with gusto.  We 
are all very grateful to Waitrose in Banstead & their customers 
who put us on their green coin system in October and we were 
awarded £300 so I could take the girls to a pantomime. 

Our recycling appeal has been featured in the ‘Surrey Mirror’ - if 
you did not see it: 

“Help Guiding and Get Recycling!  Companies and indi-
viduals in Lower Kingswood and surrounding areas can 
make cash from their trash for 1st Lower Kingswood 
Brownies.  The local Guide Unit has launched an innova-
tive new appeal which raises funds through the recycling  
of mobile phones, PDAs and printer cartridges.  The Girl-
guiding UK Recycling Appeal is run by recycling experts 
Redeem plc and will help 1st Lower Kingswood Brownies 
make money from items normally thrown in the bin.  The 
people of Lower Kingswood can show their support for the 
appeal by donating their old mobile and PDA handsets  
and used printer cartridges.  The Girlguiding UK Recy-
cling Appeal will give 1st Lower Kingswood Brownies cash 
for each reusable item received on their behalf.  Local 
businesses can also help the appeal by saving their used 
printer cartridges and phones.  Taking part is easy and 
completely free as the Girlguiding UK Recycling Appeal 
will arrange collection from their premises.  Not only will 
recycling allow companies to raise funds for 1st Lower 
Kingswood Brownies it will also boost their green creden-
tials.  Supporting the appeal has a positive impact on the 
environment as it diverts mobile phones, PDAs and printer 
cartridges from landfill.  These items contain toxic sub-
stances which, if they are dumped, can leak into the sur-
rounding soil and pollute the earth.  Donating them means 
they can be reused or disposed of safely.  To find out more 
and to sign up to help the appeal visit 
www.guidesrecycle.com or call 08451-302010 quoting the 
Unit’s account number: 17460.  Thank you for your support 
as always – happy recycling!” 

1st Lower Kingswood Brownies meet on Mondays at the 
Church Hall, Buckland Road from 5:00pm to 6:30pm.   

 

 

A few years back I remember reading an article about a chil-
dren’s baseball (or softball) game being abandoned due to over 
exuberant parents goading each other and the match officials 
and this then descending into a public brawl with one rather 
large dad punching the umpire (referee) because he had given 
his son “out”.  I can remember thinking “only in America”! 

However some years later and after being involved in children’s 
football for some years now, I realise that it is not “only in 
America” and the barracking and abusing of young referees and 
players is alive and well here too!  I am constantly amazed at 
how responsible, reasonable adults degenerate into ‘mindless 
yobs’ when watching their children play football.  For some 
reason these people appear to forget that they are at a children’s 
game and the point of that game is for the children to enjoy and 
learn; this includes the referee who is often under 16 years of 
age and desperately trying to learn to be a referee and perhaps 
earn a bit of pocket money in the process!   Shouting abuse at a 
young referee because he has made a decision that you don’t 
agree with is child abuse.  As a FA Charter Standard Community 
Club we have our own Safeguarding Children’s Policy and 
Codes of Conduct which we insist everyone joining the Club 
signs and abides by.  It is a form of a contract that lays out the 
standard of behaviour expected and the consequences of 
breaching this contract.   

This is something the Club takes very seriously and only this 
week we have had to ban two different parents from attending 
Club activities due to one abusing a young player at a training 
session and the second because a dad abused and swore at a 
referee during a match at the weekend!  The latter’s son even 
pleaded with his dad to stop!  I find this so sad and my heart 
goes out to both boys as both parents can now no longer watch 
their children play football for us! 

The situation in this country became so serious that a couple of 
years ago the FA decided it needed to confront this ugly side of 
our game and it put in place its “Respect” initiative which was 
designed to combat those who refused to behave.  Details of the 
initiative can be found at: www.respectfootballclub.com.  I 
would urge anyone thinking of joining us or another local foot-
ball team to visit this website and look at some of the videos 
which highlight some of poor behaviour encountered at chil-
dren’s football matches.  Most Clubs will now have codes of 
conduct in place for players, parents/spectators and coaches/
managers.  Insist on seeing these before you join a club.  Any-
one is welcome to view ours; you can download them at: 
www.kingswoodfalcons.co.uk.  We can also be contacted by 
email at: kingswoodfalconsfc@hotmail.co.uk. 

1st Lower Kingswood 

Brownies 

mailto:teamkaren@sky.com
http://www.guidesrecycle.com/
http://www.respectfootballclub.com/
http://www.kingswoodfalcons.co.uk
mailto:kingswoodfalconsfc@hotmail.co.uk
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Lower Kingswood Evangelical Church Parent and 
Toddler group  

This term we’ve been finding out about people in 
the Bible who were friends with God.   Noah fol-
lowed God’s instructions to build an ark and fill it 
with animals even though he lived in the desert…
Joseph who God looked after in good times and 
bad…Jonah who was swallowed by a big fish when 
he tried to run away from God…Naaman who was 
healed from leprosy by washing in a dirty river…
David a shepherd boy chosen to be King…Daniel 
who God rescued from dangerous lions…Esther 
who was queen at just the right time to help God’s 
people. 

We’re looking forward to the Christmas story and 
some festive activities and crafts in the coming 
weeks.  We’ve enjoyed continuing to be able to play 
outside on days that aren’t too cold or wet…and 
there are always lots to play with and do indoors.  
There’s plenty of tea, coffee, juice and cake every 
week too! 

We meet every Friday morning during school term 
time from 9.15am to 11:00am 

Come and join us! 

Lower Kingswood Evangelical Church, Smithy 
Lane, Lower Kingswood, KT20 6UA 

 

 

Starting on Wednesday, 11th January 2012 and held from 9:00am 
to 11:00am at the Buckland Road "John Stoneman" Scout Hut - 
next to the Church Hall – and thereafter every Wednesday 
morning during term time. 

Admission is £2 per adult including the first child - 50p each 
child thereafter – and includes self service tea, coffee, squash, 
hot chocolate & biscuits. 

 

MERGER BIDS RECEIVED 

The Board in charge of demerg-
ing Epsom and St Helier hospi-
tals to ensure they achieve foun-
dation trust status has confirmed 
that it has received 'bids' to 
merge with both hospitals. The 
deadline for applications was 
11th November 2011. 

Jan Sawkins is the independent 
chair of the Transaction Board. 
She said: "I am extremely pleased 
to confirm that Ashford and St 
Peter's Hospitals NHS Founda-
tion Trust has formally bid to 
merge with Epsom Hospital, 
whilst St George's Healthcare 
NHS Trust has bid to merge with 
St Helier and Sutton hospitals. This is excellent news and I 
would like to thank both trusts for submitting their bids." 

Over the next two months, the bids will be assessed against a 
range of criteria aimed at proving how, by merging with Epsom 
or St Helier, they will improve healthcare services for local peo-
ple. The criteria, which have been developed in association with 
patient and public representatives, as well as hospital staff, in-
clude how the bidders will: 

 improve the care provided to patients; 

 improve the way local health services work together; 

 unite their newly combined workforce, including manag-
ing and developing staff; 

 improve the quality and efficiency of services to ensure 
the combined hospitals provide good value to the taxpay-
er. 

Jan added: "Between now and the end of January 2012, we will 
be going through the bids to ensure they meet the criteria. This 
involves dozens of people, including doctors, nurses and other 
staff from the Trust reviewing the bids and scoring them. 

Addressing concerns that the bids might include plans to shut 
hospital services, Jan added: "It is important to remember that 
this process is not about changing services. The organisations 
bidding to take over Epsom or St Helier will be required to run 
all of the services currently provided at that hospital, including 
A&E (accident and emergency) and maternity." 

The transaction board is expected to announce whether or not 
the bids have been successful in late January or early February 
2012. Their recommendations will then need to be approved by 
a number of other organisations, including the Department of 
Health, with the mergers planned to take place in January 2013. 

Lower Kingswood parent/

carer & child coffee  

mornings 

Epsom & St Helier         

Hospitals - update 

Janet Sawkins  

independent chair of the 

Project Board 
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The last 3 months at Kingswood W.I. have been very eventful.  

Our September meeting opened with our usual singing of Jeru-
salem and the minutes read.  Sue Smith won the birthday flow-
ers and we had a new visitor, Jelva, join us.  Our talk that day 
was “How to maximise energy levels”, by Melanie Simcock.  We 
were given very good advice, top tips that were not rocket sci-
ence but good old fashioned common sense - water, fibre & 
exercise (and maybe the occasional drink of South African Red 
Bush tea) and 3 good meals a day. 

Well we certainly needed all this advice to get our brains in order 
for our October meeting, when we had a talk given to us by 
Steve Price on the “History of Mystery”, an intriguing title and 
we were not sure what to expect.  A small groan went round the 
room when we realised it was going to be a magician.  However, 
a more charming and entertaining man you couldn’t wish to 
meet.  He was the secretary for the Magic Circle and he really 
gave us a good insight into the workings of that great institution.  
He told us some very funny anecdotes of how he became a ma-
gician.  He did a rope trick; a torn up newspaper trick and a bot-
tle trick, all of which performed inches from our noses and not 
one of us could see how he did them.  So much for keeping our 
brains in order! 

And so on to our November AGM meeting.  All the activities 
gave glowing reports of how well the year had gone, including 
the rambling, craft, hand bell and play reading groups.  Our 
president, Christine Lee, gave us a reminder of all the outings, 
fund raising events and activities that we have taken part in dur-
ing the 2010/11 year.  For a small W.I. we had, with the help of 
a good committee, achieved much.  A new committee has been 
voted in for 2011/12, and the 
outgoing committee were thanked 
for all their hard work.  The after-
noon entertainment was our own 
“in house” play reading group, 
who performed “When the Lights 
Go Out Again” by Vera Roper.  
The play readers were organised 
by Joan Wise.  It was a tragicome-
dy, light hearted and funny but 
serious at the same time, and well 
read by the group. 

The Craft Wall hanging made by 
the group has been donated to the 
Tadworth Court Children’s Hospi-
tal, and they seemed very pleased 
to have it to display on their walls. 

The Kingswood W.I. is looking 
forward to their Christmas party 
on the 14th December.  They meet 
every second Wednesday at the 
Church Hall, Buckland Road at 
2:30pm, and would welcome all 
newcomers to their small but 
friendly group. 

Kingswood W.I. 
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1 IN 5 BAGS OF FOOD SHOPPING GETS THROWN AWAY 
- THAT’S NOT GOOD FOR YOUR POCKET OR THE 
PLANET 

As food prices continue to rise around the world, it’s a sobering 
thought to know that many families waste up to £50 a month throw-
ing away uneaten food. 

However we also know that cutting down on food waste can be a 
challenge, especially when you’re pushed for time and your kids don’t 
always want to eat what you’ve cooked for them.  So to help you 
waste less, Surrey County Council’s Love Food Surrey campaign, 
provides helpful tips on how to plan your meals, perfect the right 
portions store correctly and use up leftovers.  

Taking just one small step to reduce food waste can have a big posi-
tive effect on the environment and save you money too - perfect for 
Christmas time.   

Love Food Surrey’s chef, Carmela Tomkins gives us her top five 
Christmas tips to help you plan the perfect meal. 

CARMELA’S CHRISTMAS TOP TIPS 

Control your urges to stock up and spend madly by planning for the 
Christmas season.  Remember most shops will be open apart from 
that one day. 

Remember portion size - if you are serving a starter, main course and 
dessert then the portions should be smaller than your everyday one 
course meal.  It would be impossible to eat vast quantities and much 
will be wasted. 

Choose the food that your family is like to eat.  It is pointless offering 
the traditional Brussels sprouts and red cabbage if it will not be eaten.  
It makes more sense to choose popular vegetables and cook them in 
a slightly different way such as pan-fried with garlic and bacon. 

Seasonal special offers are only worth buying if you are able to use 
them.  Mince pies are often on promotion, which encourage us to 

stock up and buy more than we need.  We all have them lingering in 
our cupboard past Christmas time.  It makes sense to have some 
pastry in the freezer and mincemeat in a jar and make homemade 
mince pies if you feel that we might run out! 

Freeze the carcass of the turkey if you feel that making stock involves 
too much work and make it at a later date. It is wonderful for flavour-
ing soups and risottos. 

Most importantly with careful planning and organising Christmas 
should be a wonderful day and hopefully with the added bonus of 
reducing your waste and money.  

For advice on planning your shopping, portion control, recipe ideas 
and more, visit the website: www.lovefoodsurrey.com 

In February, I have decided to take on 
the challenge of Mount Kilimanjaro in 
Tanzania.  Yes I think I have gone slight-
ly insane but this will be a huge personal 
challenge which I have wanted to do for 
a number of years. 

I will be doing this in aid of Diabetes UK, this is the largest or-
ganisation in the UK working for people with diabetes, funding 
research, campaigning and helping people live with the condi-
tion.  I am self funding this trip so every penny donated will go 
straight to the charity instead of paying towards my airfare! 

If you would like to donate, please do so via the website at: 
www.justgiving.com/tanya-brown3, your money will be go-
ing towards a very good cause.  If you do not have access to the 
internet you can donate via the Residents’ Association Secretary. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this. 

 

Diamond Jubilee Celebrations - 4th June 2012 

There have been several meetings of the committee since September with representatives from village organisations and also inter-
ested villagers, which has been very encouraging.  Plans have been made for the Celebrations on Monday 4 th June in the recreation 
ground, starting with a picnic at 12:30pm.  Everyone is invited to come along and join in. 

There will be stalls run by local groups and fun and games for all.  It is hoped that the children will dress up for the day but there 
will be more information about this later.  We plan to have a Cup Cake competition with the title a "Cup Cake fit for a 
Queen".  The age groups for this will be up to 7 years, 8-11 years, 12-18 years and 18 years-adult.  This will be judged on decora-
tion not flavour!  We are investigating a lighted Beacon.  We would like to have a Tug-o'War but need someone to organise it - if 
you took part last time, how about organising it this time? 

An exhibition of history is planned for Saturday 2nd June to Monday 4th June in the Church Hall, so if anyone in the village is able 
to lend any photos of the previous decades it will be greatly appreciated.  An Auction of Promises is also being organised.  If any 
one is willing to offer their skills or a commercial organisation would like to donate a prize the committee would be delighted to 
hear from them.  The aim is to collect 50 promises and this auction will be held at the event.  There will be more information next 
year after the January meeting.  If you would like to come and help with the planning then come along to the next meeting on 
Tuesday, 10th January 2012.  

The Chairman is Claire Larbey of the Old Pheasantry so if you wish to offer help and have further information please contact her.  

We are crossing our fingers and hoping that the Queen will have a wonderful weekend with really warm weather. 

So please put the date of Jubilee Bank Holiday Monday, 4th June 2012 into your diary. 

Waste not, want not ! 

Help please ! 

http://www.lovefoodsurrey.com/
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A P S GAS & HEATING 
Central heating, other household gas work & plumbing (including kitchens & 
bathrooms); Gas Safe registered engineer.  Telephone: 01737-245798 or 07956-
232485 or email: apsgasandheating@hotmail.co.uk 
 
A WOMAN’S TOUCH 
Exceptional lady decorator – attention to detail we all crave.  Telephone 07814-
013077 or email:  a.womanstouch@live.co.uk 
 
MIKE BAKER – electrician 
Your local electrician can provide appliance testing (PAT) of equipment used in 
the work place or let property.  Be 
safe; be compliant!  Telephone: 01737-830508 for details – also see main advert 
in Village News 
 
BARR CO – solicitors 
Specialist solicitors in all areas of employment law – for both employers & em-
ployees.  Green Lane, Lower Kingswood, KT20 6YB.  Telephone: 01737-833850 
or email: m.trench@barrco.org.uk or see our website: www.barrco.org.uk 
 
BUTTERCUP & DAISY CHILDMINDERS 
A warm, safe and friendly environment; where children will experience lots of 
activities & enjoyment and you have peace of mind.  Telephone: 07761-808272 or 
01737-833087or email: webb.c2@sky.com  
 
CAROL ROY DANCE ACADEMY 
Live, love & dance ~ 4yrs – adults.   A fun, fabulous & dynamic dance academy 
based in the heart of Kingswood, Surrey.  Commercial Street Dance, Pop, Funky 
Jazz, Acro, Musical Theatre & Boys Only Street Dance!  First child session is free 
of charge!  Telephone: EmmaJane: 07958-557474 or Lucy: 07890-582 872 or 
email: lucyandemmajane@carolroyalacademy.com or see our website: 
www.carolroyacademy.com 
 
CHOI KWANG DO 
Full time martial arts centre in Redhill, offering classes for children & adults from 
5 to 101 years old!  Get fit and learn to defend yourself.  Telephone: 0800-298-
7096 or see our website: www.eackd.com 
 
CHRIS – 1st CLASS DRIVING SCHOOL 
Free first lesson for all, fully qualified, patient, high pass rate, competitive prices.  
Telephone: 01737-223034 or see our website: www.chris-1stclassdriving.co.uk  
 
DECORATING SERVICES 
Interior/exterior decorating, fencing/garden work/handyman services etc.  Tele-
phone Tony Richards on 01737-241500 or 07717-008693 
  
DISCOTRONICS – computer sales, upgrades & repairs 
We also advise on and can install wiring for computers, networking, telephone, 
CCTV, digital TV & satellite. Telephone: 01737-833254 or email: 
sales@discotronics.co.uk – also see main advert in Village News 
 
DOG COMMUNICATION - adult dog socialisation classes 
Socialise your dog in a secure controlled environment with teaching dogs - dogs 
that help other dogs to learn social skills.  Telephone: 07831-173773 or email: 
penel@dogcommunication.co.uk or see our website: 
www.dogcommunication.co.uk 
 
HAIR BY EMMA 
Mobile Hairdresser: 07984-497690 
 
HYPNOBIRTHING® - local antenatal classes 
Classes with a difference for couples, a time to suit you; HypnoBirthing® the 
mongon method allows women to use their natural instincts to bring about a 
safer, easier, more comfortable birthing.  Telephone: Leila Gardiner 07775-425301 
or email: leila.gardiner@gmail or see our website: www.inspiringbirths.com 
 
KINGSWOOD PLASTERING & CONSTRUCTION 
Plasterting, screeding, extensions, loft conversions, kitchens, bathrooms - the best 
quality work at competitive prices.  
Telephone: 07930-647040 or email: kingswoodconstruction@live.com 
 
KINGSWOOD VILLAGE CLUB 
Friendly village social club offering entertainment (snooker, pool & darts) with 
draught beers & drinks well below pub prices.  New members welcome and two 
halls with bars available for hire.  Telephone: 01737-832082 or 01737-832880 
 
LADY GARDENER 

Reliable & friendly local gardening service.  General garden maintenance & tidying 
up: mowing, pruning, planting, flowerbed edging & weeding.  For garden care 
with a woman’s touch, please telephone: Lid Arthur 01737-830598 
 
LANDSEER HOME MAINTENANCE & IMPROVEMENTS 
Local company with expertise in painting and decorating, plastering, tiling, build-
ing works, and repairs.  Member of the Federation of Master Builders for 15 
years.  "We do it all, big or small".  Call Phil Twiddy on 01737-831172 
 
LIL DRAGONS – for children 3-5 years old 
Improve your child’s confidence and social skills while having fun and exercising 
at the same time.  Telephone: 0800-298-7096 or see our website: 
www.eackd.com 
 
LITTLEYEARS CHILD DAY CARE SERVICES 
OFSTED registered childminder with full and part time vacancies, ages 1-8 years.  
First Aid & CRB accredited. Committed to providing a safe, happy, fun & stimu-
lating home from home environment for your child.  Telephone: 07787-548477 or 
email: littleyears@btinternet.com 
 
MALBY PHOTOGRAPHY - children and pet photography 
Creating memories that will last a lifetime; local photographer, based in Lower 
Kingswood.  Telephone: 07831-173773 or email in-
fo@malbyphotography.co.uk  or see our website: 
www.malbyphotography.co.uk 

ORCHARD COTTAGE RIDING STABLES 
B.H.S. & A.B.R.S. approved – established 1926.  Babylon Lane, Lower King-
swood, KT20 6XA.  Telephone: 01737-241311 or see our website: 
www.ocrs.co.uk – also see main advert in Village News 
 
POOCH PARLOUR – dog grooming 
Over 30 years experience; we groom / bath / clip.  Telephone: 01737-841010 or 
07831-621227 
 
RED CARPET ENTERTAINMENTS 
We provide entertainment acts for parties, weddings etc. and can also provide 
discos, live bands and tribute acts.  Telephone: Susie Homes 07958-478620 or Ray 
Lowe 07852-351620 or email: redcarpetents@btinternet.com 
 
S.D. SERVICING 
Mobile mechanic.  Telephone: 07877-107246 
 
SEETHRU WINDOW CLEANING 
Residential & business.  Telephone: 07877-107246 
  
STONEMAN FUNERAL SERVICE – 5th generation family funeral direc-
tor   
Local offices at Redhill (01737-763456), Reigate (01737-243164) & Tadworth 
(01737-814406) – also see main advert in Village News 
 
SURREY & SUSSEX CARPENTER 
Excellent experienced quality craftsmen.  Telephone: Paul on: 07946-628601 
  
THOMAS PLUMBING & HEATING  
Boiler & central heating installation, servicing & breakdown and plumbing work 
from tap washers to bathroom installation.  Gas safe registered.  Telephone: 
01737-832836 or 07834-607082.  See our website: www.thomasplumbing.co.uk  
or email: info@thomasplumbing.co.uk  
 
WINTECH COMPUTERS Ltd 
Sales of computers, laptops and peripherals.  We also offer a repair and upgrade 
service, networking and broadband.  Contact us on 01737-225520 or email: 
sales@wintechcomputers.com or see our website: 
www.wintechcomputers.com – also see main advert in Village News 
 
ZUMBA 
Ditch the Workout !  Join the Party.  Thursdays at the Village Hall from 6:00pm 
till 7:00pm.  Telephone Sarah Cubitt on 07827-274712 or email sa-
rah.cubitt@btopenworld.com 

Business Directory 

Why not feature your local business or commercial  
organisation in this space? 

 
Please contact our Chairman for further information 
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